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12 May 2021 
 
Dear Parents, Carers and Students  
 
Year 11 Update 
 
The students have completed the first week of their terminal assessments and we are now 
preparing them for their final ‘mini exams’ which are taking place in the week beginning 17 May.   
 
In the following final whole week leading up to half term, we will be collecting any additional 
essential evidence, prior to collating all the evidence together and determining our Centre 
Assessed Grades. We also need to ensure that we have completed all the necessary paperwork, 
which includes the Authentication Forms and Mitigating Circumstances Forms, which are being 
shared with students this week.  All relevant documentation, should you wish to refer to it, can be 
found on our website, and is accessible via the following link:  
Examination Grading Information for Year 11 - 2021 
 
Year 11 Important Dates 
 

28 May 2021  
 

Formal teaching of Year 11 students will cease. We may contact a 
small number of students after half term if there are gaps in their 
assessments, but we hope to get everything in place prior to 
breaking up for half term.   

31 May 2021   to   
4 June 2021  

Half Term 

11 June 2021 
(Half Day) 

Year 11 students are invited back into College to hand in any 
textbooks that they may have and to attend an “End of Key Stage 
4” celebration assembly. Mrs S Barnes will send out details about 
this. 

28 June 2021 to 
16 July 2021 

To make up for the loss of learning due to Covid-19, we are 
running a programme of Post 16 introductory lessons.  Mr D 
Dudley has written to you about this. I want to emphasise that 
this programme is open to all of our current Year 11 students, 
including those who have chosen to pursue similar courses 
elsewhere as we believe that it will provide a useful foundation 
for future study. 

2 July 2021 Tregenna Castle is booked for our Year 11 Prom this year and we 
are very hopeful that this event will be able to take place.  
Mrs S Barnes will provide an update on this. 

12 August 2021 GCSE and BTEC results will be available on Thursday 12 August. 
 

12 or 13 August 2021 There will be the opportunity for students to meet with a member 
of the Post 16 team to confirm their courses choices. Please note 
that we cannot provide any information on grades awarded to 
students prior to the official results day. 

Autumn Term 
(Date to be 
Confirmed) 

We will be arranging a prize giving evening in the Autumn term to 
recognise the achievements of students. 
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Some good news to finish on, Covid-19 has obviously disrupted many events and activities 
throughout the last 14 months, including our appointment of student leaders. We recently began a 
process of appointing a student leadership team from within Year 11 and I am pleased to announce 
that Ella Marquis was appointed as Head Girl and Kaitlyn Standing and Maggie Wiltshire were 
appointed as her deputies. The roles will continue into Post 16 for the very busy autumn term, 
when we hope to host a number of our traditional public events. During that term, we will consider 
ways in which we can engage more students with opportunities of leadership in order to grow the 
student leadership team. 
 
Many thanks and best wishes. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr WN Jenkins 
Headteacher 

 
  
 


